
                
 
 
The Rt. Honourable Boris Johnson, MP  
Prime Minister  
10 Downing Street  
London SW1A 2AA  
 
Dear Prime Minister         19 February 2021 
 
Britain prides itself on being a nation of animal lovers, and that’s why we banned fur farming 
two decades ago – because it is unspeakably cruel and utterly devoid of respect for animals.  
Subjecting foxes, mink, raccoon dogs and other animals to the endless monotony of life in a 
tiny, barren metal cage, only to be gassed or electrocuted to death for frivolous fashion, is 
totally unacceptable. Subjecting coyotes and other wild animals to the agony and prolonged 
distress of being caught in traps, is no better.  
 
When Britain took its world-leading stand against the cruelty of fur farming, it was morally the 
right thing to do. Since then, almost 20 countries have followed our lead.  
 
But as long as Britain allows the sale of cruel fur from overseas, we remain complicit in an 
industry that causes immense animal suffering, environmental harm, and also presents risks 
to human health through the spread of deadly viruses. It is not enough to say that we have 
banned fur cruelty from our own back yard, we must stop outsourcing that same cruelty from 
overseas.  
 
That’s why we want to see Britain lead the world once again by banning the sale of fur, and 
fully support those charities calling for a #FurFreeBritain.  
 
It is shocking to know that in fur farms and traps around the world, more than 100 million 
animals suffer and die every year for the frivolous fur trade, including for fur sold here in the 
UK. The UK imports fur from Poland, China, Finland and beyond, where countless 
investigations have revealed the terrible suffering endured by these animals. Their blood is on 
our hands for as long as Britain is open for business with the fur trade.  
 
The British public agree; polls show that 72% of Brits support a ban on the sale of fur, and 
93% of the population reject wearing fur altogether. Now that Britain has left the European 
Union’s single market, your government has the opportunity and authority to introduce a fur 
sales ban. Please act now to make Britain the first country in the world to ban the sale of fur, 
and call time on a cruel and outdated trade that has no place in any civilised society in the 21st 
century.  
 
Please make the compassionate decision for a #FurFreeBritain.  
 
Sincerely, 

Alesha Dixon Sir Mark Rylance 

Amanda Holden Martin Kemp 

Amy Jackson Megan McCubbin 

Anna Chancellor Mollie King 

Brian May CBE Natalie Imbruglia 

Chris Packham CBE Nicholas Hoult 

Deborah Meaden Paul O'Grady MBE 

Evanna Lynch Pete Wicks 

Fearne Cotton Peter Egan 



                
 
 

Gabrielle Aplin Rafferty Law 

Gaby Roslin Ricky Gervais 

Gail Porter Rula Lenska 

Gary Lineker OBE Rumer 

Imelda Staunton CBE Sadie Frost 

James Arthur Scarlett Moffatt 

Jasmine Harman Shirlie Kemp 

Jilly Cooper CBE Sian Clifford 

Joanna Lumley OBE, FRGS Simon Pegg 

Jon Richardson Sue Perkins 

Johnny Marr Thandie Newton OBE 

Dame Judi Dench CH DBE FRSA Tiffany Watson 

Laura Whitmore Tracy Edwards MBE 

Leona Lewis Dame Twiggy Lawson DBE 

Lily Cole Victoria Summer 

Lucy Watson Will Poulter 

 

Humane Society International UK  FOUR PAWS UK   

RSPCA  Brain May Save Me Trust  

People for the Ethical Treatment of 
Animals (PETA)  

Open Cages  

Animal Aid  Viva! 

 

 


